Dear 2010 Census Complete Count Committee members, sub-committee members and census friends,

Happy 2010 to everyone!  The Census is fast approaching Taney and Stone Counties and I wanted to send out to everyone an update of planned events and activities that the CCC will be conducting heading into April 1st, Census Day.  Now more than ever, we need your help in this historic campaign of education and awareness.

Our community’s success is based on the power of everyone working together towards a common goal. When we do our part, we help make this community that much stronger.  We can all agree that resources like clean water, good schools, new businesses that provide year round employment, safe roads and programs that provide free hot meals to our schools, temporary assistance for needy families (TANF), and nutrition programs for women, infants and children (WIC) are vital to our community. 

But how can we make sure that our neighbors are guaranteed all these fundamental services?  It’s simple. Fill out our census forms! The 10 short questions that make up the 2010 Census survey will be mailed out to all households in Taney and Stone Counties beginning mid-February thru late March.  We all must do our part to encourage friends, family and co-workers to fill out and return the survey.   How do we encourage participation?

· Post information on Bulletin Boards, at the workplace, schools and businesses.

· Offer the census as topics of discussion at community groups, club meetings and churches.

· Share what we have to gain.

· Share what we have to lose.

· Direct people in our community that don’t receive a census form to visit a “Be Counted Site” to pick one up or a Q/A Site to have specific questions answered by an official census employee.  (I will release the confirmed list of sites once I receive notification from the Kansas City Regional Office.)

Key dates and events that will be happening in Taney/Stone Counties beginning January 2010 thru March 2010:

· January 8th, 2010 Kicks off our faith community outreach campaign.  We will be mailing out 175 special packets of information directly to all the churches in Taney and Stone Counties designed to empower and encourage the pastors and congregations to participate in the 2010 Census.  A predesigned bulletin insert with specific state and local information on the census will be provided within the packet so that all the faith communities are sharing the same important information.  Energizing phone calls will accompany the direct mail campaign with the goal of booking dates for live presentations to all congregations in the counties.

· January 7th thru February 19th the CCC will wrap up hosting 2010 Census booths at 10 more public school sporting events within Taney/Stone Counties.  This portion of the campaign has been extremely successful in reaching school staff, parents and children alike regarding the 2010 Census and the affect it has on our local communities as well as the State of Missouri.  Literature as well as 2010 Census memorabilia will have been given out at every school in Taney and Stone Counties when this portion of the campaign comes to a close.

· January 18th the winning Posters and Essays from the contest that has been held in all the public schools in Taney and Stone Counties will be placed on display at the IMAX Entertainment Complex thru March 16th, 2010.  The public will be invited to stop by the IMAX and view local children’s interpretation on how the census affects them and the community they live in through the theme “Why I Count.”

· January 20th the CCC will host its final community and sub-committee 2010 Census meeting in Stone County at the Stone County Annex, 10am.  The focus of this meeting is to share plans with the Stone County Community on the last phase of our community campaign and ask for ideas and continued support as we approach April 1, 2010, Census Day in the Nation.

· January 28th The CCC will host its final community and sub-committee 2010 Census meeting in Taney County at the Branson Lakes Area Chamber of Commerce, 5pm.

· January 29th Branson Lakes Area Chamber of Commerce Luncheon, 11:30 am at the Keeter Center.  The CCC has a couple of special events planned for this luncheon.  

· February 4th Live radio spot on KLFC 88.1 FM discussing the 2010 Census and the new 10 question surveys.

· February thru March the 2010 Census 10 question surveys will be mailed to all households across the nation including Taney and Stone Counties

· March thru April the “Be Counted” program is implemented within the nation as well as Taney/Stone Counties.  Census questionnaires will be available at select public sites throughout Taney and Stone counties for individuals who did not receive one by mail. Question and Answer centers will also be opened, operated by census workers, to answer any questions the general public might have regarding the 2010 Census.

· March 4th The CCC will host one night of the Loaves and Fishes Program at the Branson United Methodist Church.  The Executive CCC, subcommittee members and volunteers will serve food to local families and friends that might not be afforded the opportunity to receive a hot meal that night.  The CCC will give out information and free items on the 2010 Census; provide some AWESOME Entertainment and fellowship to the people that need us most.  If you are interested in joining us as we serve those in need, please contact Christopher Welch at 417-231-2108. We encourage your participation!

· March 9th the 2010 Census “Traveling Road Show” will be coming to Taney and Stone Counties Tuesday, March 9th, 2010.  The road show “kick off” has been featured on the TODAY SHOW and CNN NEWS showcasing road shows travels across the nation as well as the State of Missouri over the next four months with a mission of educating communities on the importance of the 2010 Census and giving people in the communities a chance to reach out and “touch” the census, asking questions and becoming empowered to take action and fill out their census forms.
 This special one day event will be held at the IMAX Entertainment Complex beginning at 11am with the 2010 Census Road Show Van placed in the IMAX Complex.  State officials, local dignitaries and U.S. Census Bureau officials will be invited to address the communities of Taney/Stone Counties on important facts regarding the census. We will have events scheduled all day long ranging from inflatable’s, live entertainment, drawings to receive prizes, and much more, drawing our local communities of Taney and Stone out to be part of this historic event. The Branson Lakes Area Chamber of Commerce will be co-sponsoring this event with the CCC and the U.S. Census Bureau by bringing their TGIF event for chamber members to the IMAX and opening it up to the general public.  This portion of the road show event will begin at 4pm with some very special surprises to those who attend.  You won’t want to miss this amazing opportunity to embrace the 2010 Census first hand and share in community spirit as Taney and Stone Counties unite to make sure we are counted in 2010.  This will be the event to begin to put closure to our local census campaign.

 March to May 2010 The Executive Complete Count Committee will be able to monitor return rates on the census forms within Taney/Stone Counties and step up efforts if need be through media partnerships to encourage residents to fill out and return the forms.

There will be many other presentations given between January and April to local city councils in both counties, community groups, churches, businesses and schools that are too numerous to mention.

I want to thank everyone for continuing to support this community campaign and helping empower our family, friends and peers to fill out the 2010 Census form.  “It’s the best thing you can do for your family and your community!”

Christopher Welch

Chairman of the CCC for the 2010 Census

Taney/Stone Counties

417-231-2108

christopherwelch@att.blackberry.net[image: image1.png]



